Staff Council Minutes
March 17, 2005
2:00 p.m.  Everett Board Room
Present:  Pat Allen, Lucy Burns, Jared Burton, Shannon Delaney, Billy Gant, Debi Griffin, Mary Harper, Sarah Justice, Dave Kline, Linda Lally, Cheryl Lewars,  Cheryl Love, Leslie Maxie-Ashford, Bruce Moore, Marilyn Staples, Joyce Stephenson, and Pat Wheeler.

Absent: Laura Richardson, Leigh Sherrill, Michele Thomas, James Vargo
1.  Review of minutes from the February 17th Staff Council meeting.  Minutes were accepted and will be posted on the Staff Council website.
2.  Lynn Bynum announced that Humana open enrollment will be April 11-20 and that Humana representatives will be here in advance to answer questions.  There will be an increase in our health insurance premiums.  Lynn also reported that the Staff Handbook has been approved by our attorneys and the Cabinet.  The Staff Handbook will be presented and copies distributed after the health insurance enrollment period is over.  

3.  Committee Reports 
Communications Committee -  Sarah Justice:     The committee has completed our first Staff Newsletter.  Sarah passed out a copy to each council member.  The feature article is “What is the role of the staff council”.  The newsletter includes who is new, who is retiring, a calendar of events, and staff council committee announcements.  The Communications Committee directed the Secretary to post the Newsletter on the Staff Council website.   Printed copies will also be available to staff members.

Social and Community Activities Committee – Michele Thomas:     No report today.  
Staff Development Committee – Leslie Maxie-Ashford:  The Staff Development Committee is sponsoring two upcoming events.  There will be free tax preparation assistance for staff members on April 2 and 3.  An advanced Outlook class called “Cool Tools for Outlook” was specifically designed for staff and will be held on April 11 and 14.   The staff health and wellness website may be ready very soon.

Nominating/Elections/Bylaws Committee  – Lucy Burns and Cheryl Love reported.  The committee is continuing to review and revamp our bylaws.  They are using another university staff council bylaws as a guide.  
Employee Affairs & Benefits Committee – Mary Harper:   In lieu of a formal proposal, Mary led a discussion concerning our current sick leave policy – focusing on the 2-tiers (12 vs. 22 days) and carryover days.   
· Two tiers:  Several council members voiced opinions and explained how the current policies came to be.  Some feel that having 2 tiers is not equitable and we should all be the same.  Some council members feel the current 2 tier policy of sick days is more equitable because it balances out pay difference.  
· Carry over of sick days:  The Board wants to minimize carryover of sick time. It is an accounting issue because if sick days are carried over, it’s likely they would be taken at a higher rate of pay than when the days were earned.   The Business Office is working on getting sick/vacation days to show on our pay stubs.  
4.  Announcement
Fund for the Arts Campaign is beginning.  
5.  Meeting adjourned.    Note:  The next Staff Council  meeting will be April 21st in the Fireplace Room.   
